



中华人民共和国常驻联合国教育科学及文化组织代表团

DELEGATION PERMANENTE DE LA REPUBLIQUE POPULAIRE DE CHINE AUPRES DE L'UNESCO 1 rue Miollis, 75015 Paris France - Tél. 01 45 68 34 56 - Fax 01 42 19 01 99

Paris, 12 October 2017

Dear Mr. Chairperson of the Executive Board of UNESCO,

I would like to inform you that the Government of the People's Republic of China has decided to withdraw its candidature of Dr. Tang Qian for the post of Director-General of UNESCO.

Please accept, Mr. Chairperson, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Shen Yang

Ambassador and Permanent Delegate

H.E. Mr. Michael Worbs
Chairperson of the Executive Board
UNESCO